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STONEY POINT FIRE DEPARTMENT INC.  
Stations 13 & 19 

2190 Lake Upchurch Drive, Parkton, North Carolina 28371 
Telephone: (910) 424-0694 Fax: (910) 425-2795 

E-Mail spfd1301@nc.rr.com 
 

January 18, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: Minutes of the Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting January 18, 2022      
 
The monthly Board of Directors’ meeting of the Stoney Point Fire Department Inc. was called to order 
by Chairman Brown and led in prayer by Director Joel Siles at 7:30 PM at Station 13.  
 
A:  Roll Call: 
 

Board Members Present: Board Members Absent: 

Daniel C. Brown  Chairman  Gary Turlington  Treasurer - @ Work  

Larry Townsend  Vice Chairman    

Roger F. Hall  Member/Alt. Secretary    

Joel Siles Member    

Jerry Hall  Member    

    

 

Chief Officers Present: Chief Officers Absent: 

Freddy Johnson Sr.  Fire Chief  Freddy Johnson Jr. Dep. Fire Chief–Working SHP 

    

    
 
B: ANNUAL / SPECIAL / PUBLIC HEARING MEETING: 
 
Not Applicable  
 
C: READING AND APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 
 
1. Secretary Roger Hall presented the minutes from the November 16, 2021, Monthly Board of 

Directors’ meeting minutes for review and approval. Chairman Brown called for the approval of 
the November 16, 2021, Board of Directors’ meeting Minutes. Director Jerry Hall made a 
MOTION to approve the November 16, 2021, Monthly Board of Directors’ meeting minutes as 
presented. The motion was SECONDED by Director Joel Siles and unanimously APPROVED.  
 

D: REPORT OF THE FIRE CHIEF: 
 

1. General Information. -  The Chief welcomed the Directors to our first meeting of 2022 here at 
Station 13 for our January 2022 meeting.  

 

mailto:spfd1301@nc.rr.com
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2. Guests: None   
 
3. Personnel:    

 
1. The Chief informed the members of the board that we had several of our full time and 

volunteer members applying for firefighter positions with the Fort Bragg Fire and Emergency 
Services Department. Fort Bragg has immediate openings for twelve (12) positions. He 
informed the board that we cannot provide the salary range and benefits offered by Fort 
Bragg, Fire and Emergency Services or the Federal Government. Their salary and benefits 
far outpace our salary ranges and benefits. He stated that we lost three (3) during the last 
round of hire and felt sure that some of our members applying would be picked up, 
especially, those with prior military experience.  

 
2. The Chief further advised that our current volunteer personnel posture is stabilized, and we 

are once again continuing to experience walk-in volunteer candidates, and we have posted 
full-time job opening announcements on all the related fire associations’ web pages.  
 

3. The Chief presented to the board a letter dated November 17, 2021, from Insurance 
Commissioner and State Fire Marshal Mike Causey re-appointing Chief Johnson to another 
three (3) year term to the North Carolina Fire and Rescue Commission.  (See Enclosure # 2)  

 
E: Apparatus Fleets:  

 
1. The Chief reported that our 2019 Tahoe has been repaired and will be advertised for sale. We 

will attempt to sell the Tahoe ourselves and, in the meantime, order a new replacement Chief’s 
vehicle. Costs to repair the damage to the body were about $695.00. 
 

2. The Chief advised that all our mobile and base radios have been installed across our fleet. He 
also advised that we do have programing issues that have been addressed with Motorola. We 
have also placed a 2.8-million-dollar purchase order for 472 portable radios and accessories. The 
radios will be financed for five years, and First Citizens has already placed 2.3 million dollars in 
our account, with an additional $500,000.00 being reimbursed from Cumberland County once 
we pay the entire invoice. There will be 5 annual installments to pay for the radios. Installments 
will run about $517,000 annually until paid off.  Chief Johnson passed around the accompanying 
approved Cumberland County Purchase Order (See Enclosure #3) 
 

3. We also since our last meeting replaced both front tires on Truck 1351 (1995 E-One Ladder). 
These tires due to their unique size required to be special ordered. Colony Tires was able to find 
the tires and install both. The truck is currently out of service pending repairs at Gregory Poole. 
The hold up on the ladder truck were required parts from E-One that were on back order. The 
parts have been shipped and hopefully we can get the truck back by the end of the week.   
 

4. We experienced air leak issues with Brush 1341 resulting in the truck taking up to four (4) 
minutes to build up air before we could leave to answer an emergency call. We have addressed 
the leaks, but we will install a special air-connection to maintain tire pressures so that when we 
have a woods or ground-cover fire we can check the truck in-route immediately and respond.   
 

5. Starting during the month of December and finishing this month, all our apparatuses and fleet 
vehicles will complete their annual services at Gregory Poole including the required NC DMV 
State Commercial Vehicle Inspection.  
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6. Engine 1332 experienced door closing issues, whereas the rear passenger side door will not catch 
or close. The truck has been taken out of service until repairs can be made. Repairs will be 
conducted in-house by our maintenance staff. Engineer Stewart has ordered the parts from Pierce 
and once delivered will install the new door latches. 1332 is now 18 years old and the wear and 
tear factor is catching up. Historically, since we purchased the twin trucks systemic issues 
affecting one truck would also surface in the other truck. The truck is currently at Atlantic 
Emergency Services (AES) to replace the cab-lift bushings and the transmission air cooler. 
Those parts are also on order from AES. The Chief stated that we replaced the transmission 
cooler already one time and this will be our third cooler for the truck.  
 

7. Engineer David Stewart, our senior maintenance officer, brought attention to the fire Chief that 
our John Deere lawn tractors mower deck assembly is worn out, due to high use and sand. We 
have already welded the deck twice. The price of the deck, compared to a new mower, makes 
more sense to purchase a new mower, rather than replacing the deck. This mower is used at 
Station 13 and is the primary mower. The Chief requested to replace the mower with a new 
mower, rather than spending several thousand dollars replacing the deck and then experiencing 
issues with the remainder of the mower. After a brief discussion, Board Member Jerry Hall 
introduced a MOTION to authorize the Chief to purchase a new commercial John Deere or other 
suitable commercial replacement mower for Station 13, not to exceed $5,000.00. The motion 
was SECONDED by Director Roger Hall and APPROVED by all members present. (See 
Enclosure # 4) 
 

8. 1333 Brake Caliber issues: Over the last year or so we have been experiencing brake caliber 
issues in the right front passenger side tire on Engine 1333. The 1989 Pierce Fire Truck is now 
thirty-three years, and it is extremely hard to find parts for the old truck. The problem is that the 
right front caliber sticks. When that occurs, Gregory Poole can clean the brake caliber and it 
operates correctly for several months and then suddenly sticks again. When it sticks the brakes 
run hot and depending on how far we need to travel to get the truck back to the station brakes 
usually smoke. Both Gregory Poole and Smithfield International cannot find the parts to repair 
our truck. We are now looking at the option of upgrading our brake calibers and cylinders. To 
upgrade the front axle will be an expensive endeavor. The truck is currently out of service 
pending repairs to the right front brake calibers and cylinder.  
 

9. The Chief advised that the tires on Air-19 were replaced by Colony Tires back in December 
2021. Our air trailer is on county-wide monthly rotation and over the last five (5) years the wear 
and tear factor is from responding all over Cumberland County and within the City of 
Fayetteville. The costs for repairs and maintenance for rotational air trailers and trucks are paid 
for by the Cumberland County Fire Chiefs Association (CCFCA). Currently we have three (3) 
Air units remaining on county-wide rotation. That is down from five (5) a year ago. Vander’s Air 
Truck 281 went out of service, whereas the unit was over 30 years old, and Service Unit 2461 
was removed last month at the request of the Fire Chief.    

 
10. The Chief stated that we have not taken any further action on acquiring a needed water tanker 

truck as recommended by ISO and approved by the board during our last meeting. He stated that 
he has reached out to Pierce and Captain Kline for information on 3000-gallon tankers and prime 
movers. He did advise the board that tankers carrying about 3000 gallons of water are built on a 
double rear axle due to the weight and generally start out at about $250,000.00 up.  With I-295 
opening we will need the water capacity to handle fires out on the interstate, which will be a new 
mission for our department. The truck will be housed at Station 19.  
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11. The chief advised that our 2006 FEMA Trailer presented a water leak issue, that required us to 

remove the entire rear wall covering of the trailer and replace framing. We will re-seal the roof 
once complete. The trailer is used as our command post during our annual trail of terror fund 
raiser.  

 
5.  FY 2021 - 2022 Vehicle, Equipment and Fuel Expenditures as of November 16, 2021) (List from 
Quicken) (Previous two (2) Fiscal Years for comparison purposes) 
 

 

UNIT # NOMENCLATURE FY 19/20 FY 20/21 FY 21/22 
1319 1960 American LaFrance (Antique) 1,304.03 931.75 0.00 
1331 2017 Pierce Arrow-XT  192.85 1,945.58 3,740.85 
1332 2004 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 6,543.96 14,512.35 5,315.44 
1333 1988 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 1,378.93 5,074.96 2,696.20 
1341 1990 AMC General 5 Ton Brush 3,293.82 Sold 10/01/20  Sold a0.00 
1341 1994 LMTV  5 Ton Truck Brush In Service 02/01/20 29,098.74 1,069.12 
1351 1996 E-One 75ft Aerial Ladder   20,776.50 18,961.82  
1362 2015 GMC Sierra 2500 HD 4 X 4 507.60 565.25 1,684.30 
1371 2021 GMC Sierra 1500 4 X 4 Old Unit - 544.04 2,725.62 3,714.77  
1391 2019 Tahoe Cmd Vehicle (1301)  0.00 7,276.49 2,588.22 
R-13 2017 Pierce Arrow-XT-Walk In  351.84 5,60426 117.71 
1911 2006 Pierce Dash Engine In Service 08/21/20 10,001.56 3,843.64 
1931 2004 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 18,359.33 30,323.48 6,021.76 
1932 1986 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 18,808.73 4,032.91 HCHS-04/21-6.20 

1941 1994 LMTV  2.5 Ton Truck Brush 0.00 0.00 0.00 
1961 1984 Chevrolet ¾ Ton Diesel-Lift Gate 418.25 1,250.55 570.73 
1962 2015 GMC Sierra 2500 HD 4 X 4 0.00 181.25 0.00 
1963 2017 – Auxiliary Support Trailer 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Air-19 2016 Mobile Air Trailer 175.47 53.96 210.64 
Boat 13 19” Rescue 1 Connector Boat 50 HP 0.00 0.00 73.79 
Boat 19 14” Zodiac Inflatable 25 HP 0.00 0.00 0.00 
Trailers 2009 Boat Trailer Double Stack 89.67 48.14 0.00 
U-Trailer  Utility Trailer (Small & Large)  809.63 424.03 0.00 
Cmd Trl 2006 FEMA Trailer 0.00 0.00 0.00 

MISC RELATED VEH EXPENSES 6,045.87 14,455.80    6,069.14 
 Total Vehicle Maintenance 79,600.52  147,468.50 40,596.61 
 EQUIPMENT OTHER 21,976.74 32,212.92 13,449.13 
 TOTAL VEH/EQUIP EXPENSES 

BUDGETED ($100,000.00) 
$101,577.26 $179,681.42 $54,045.74 

     
 GASOLINE & FUELS ($ 40.000) $25,187.86 $23,656.78 17,507.00 
 FY-BUDGETED TOTAL (140,000) $126,765.12 $203,338.20 71,552.74 
 Total over / under Budget $13,234.88 +$63,338.20  
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F:  Grounds and Buildings: 

 
1. Building and Grounds Expenditure Chart as of September 21, 2021 

BUILDING AND GROUNDS EXPENDITURES FY 19/20 FY 20/21 FY 21/22 
Station # 13 – 7221 Stoney Point Road – Building   $ 3,947.69 15,565.74 27,129.27 
Station # 13 – 7221 Stoney Point Road – Grounds   $ 4,870.45 2,123.52 109,500.82 
Station # 19 – 2190 Lake Upchurch Dr – Building   $ 2,250.46 15,147.35 5,060.83 
Station # 19 - 2190 Lake Upchurch Dr – Grounds  $ 4,870.45 1,533.35 7,756.35 
Consumable Items  $12,302.73 5,689.12 6,505.51 
Maintenance Building Other 107.71 725.46 1,606.23 
Maintenance Grounds Other  1,461.76 894.31 0.00 

TOTAL CATEGORY PAY OUT  $ 29,811.25 $41,678.85 $157,559.01 
 
2.  The Chief updated the members of the board about the adjoining vacant lot that was discussed 

during the last meeting. Mrs. Clouston is working on putting together a proposal for us and 
hopefully we will have it by our February meeting. She did give us permission to clean up the 
lot and cut down overgrown shrubbery in the interim.  

 
3 The Chief advised that back in November the washing machine at station 19 went out and was 

replaced. Since then, the dryer stopped working and we replaced it with another commercial 
grade Maytag dryer late in December. These machines are used daily and sometimes several 
times a day.  

 
4. The Chief informed the members of the board that he has reached out to the North Carolina 

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services to enter a comprehensive woodland plan 
utilizing about 20 acres of our station 19 property. He passed around the application that he 
will return to County Ranger Craig Gottfried this week to start the process rolling. We have a 
little over 26 acres and are only utilizing about five (5) of those acres with buildings. This will 
benefit our department in terms of exempting the 20 acres from the North Carolina Fire 
Prevention Code.  

 
5. The Chief advised that we installed window tinting at both stations to block sun rays which is 

damaging our trucks and gear. All the windows at the Station 19 were covered with this 
commercial grade window tint especially designed to block sun rays, while at Station 13 we 
only covered the windows in the apparatus bay. The tinting is also designed to reduce our 
electrical utility as a result of keeping our building much cooler.  

 
6.  The Chief advised that we seriously need to think about adding a quarter of an inch of asphalt 

on top of our current parking lot and driving service at Station 19. Except for the paving to 
connect the back storage buildings the current asphalt is 14 years old and although we have 
sealed it every three years its time to cover all the cracks and holes in the surface.  

 
7.  We will also move forward during the next calendar year to install gas heat in our Storage 

Building which is now 8 years old. Our maintenance technicians who work there need a 
constant heat, especially during the cold winter months. We hope to have that completed by 
next year’s winter months. We also do this in conjunction with the Fire Chiefs Association 
Building which also needs heat. 
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G: Fire Conditions:   
 
1. The Chief reviewed with the members of the board and passed around the annual 2021 incident 

run statistics for review. He stated that although we talk about our incident statistics during all 
our board meetings, he asked Secretary Hall to please include the statistical reports as an 
enclosure to our board minutes to indicate the annual calendar reviews. (See Enclosure # 5) 

 
2. The Chief advised that as of January 1, 2022, through today January 18, 2022, we have 

responded to 62 incidents.   
 
3.        Chief Johnson briefed on our current call volume through December 31, 2021.  
                 (See Charts below – Monthly calls by year and annual trend line chart.) 

     

SPFD INCIDENT RESPONSE DATA  

MONTH 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 
JANUARY 159 163 139 131 146 117  

FEBRUARY 136 141 113 110 142 97  
MARCH 156 138 137 120 122 126  
APRIL 139 134 130 114 072 114  
MAY 144 120 128 128 069 96  
JUNE 126 100 131 122 059 113  
JULY 135 153 132 113 074 102  

AUGUST 175 147 108 129 118 118  
SEPTEMBER 169 120 144 143 084 122  

OCTOBER 198 150 137 131 077 135  
NOVEMBER 147 127 132 140 098 140  
DECEMBER 214 138 131 152 116 123  

TOTALS 1898 1631  1562  1533 1177 1403  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We ran 226 more calls in 2021 over 2020 -  

 
H: Training Report:   
 
1. The Chief announced that the North Carolina Association of Fire Chiefs’ (NCAFC) Mid-Winter 

Training Conference is coming up in Concord starting on Tuesday January 25th through Saturday 
January 29th. The annual awards banquet is also scheduled for Saturday 
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January 29th and our attending members will be checking out to return on Sunday January 30th. 
Four members from our team will be attending. This professional development training 
conference is extremely beneficial to our officer’s corps and keeps us current.  

 
2. The Chief announced that in April four (4) members from the department will be traveling to 

Indianapolis, Indiana to attend the 2022 Fire Department Instructor Conference (FDIC) 
scheduled for Tuesday April 26 through Saturday April 30th. Chief Johnson Sr, and Deputy Chief 
Johnson Jr. along with Captains Austin and Hughes are currently scheduled to attend. All 
conference fees, lodging and air travel expenses have been applied.  

 
3. With the new year our training program starts all over and Assistant Chief Murphy has put 

together our monthly training schedule for the first six months of the year. Training at our two 
stations is a daily event, with 3 hours scheduled for each shift, both career and volunteer shifts.  

 
I: REPORT OF THE TREASURER: 

 
1. Treasurer Turlington provided the current fund balance and financial information from all 

sources.  
Close out Balances: As of January 18, 2022,   $         4,384,334.92 First Citizens. 

          CD as of December 07, 2021,      $         213,523.07 15% of Budget.  
              Total Cash Flow Available $       4,597,857.99 Total Available Funds 

 
Fiscal Year 2021 – 2022 Budget Information 

 
Approved County FY 21/22 Budget                                                  $1,131,172.00  

    County Budget Funding Received YTD                                 $970,664.58 
FY 21-22 County Budget Funding Pending YTD                           $160,507.42 

            County Budget Funding Over Approved Amount                                            $0.00 
 
************************************************************************************ 
         

 County Fire District FY 21 Grant Program               $23,660.00 
County Fire District FY 21Grant Program Received                         $0.00 

     County Fire District FY 21 Grant Program Pending                   $23,660.00 
 

************************************************************************************ 
                       

 Approved Fayetteville FY 21/22 Budget         $ 520,440.00 
                  Fayetteville City Funding Received YTD            $ 260,220.00                                         

Fayetteville City Funding Pending YTD            $ 260,220.00                
 
************************************************************************************ 
 

Approved Town of Hope Mills Contract FY 21/22 Budget        $ 72,500.00 
Town of HM Contract Funding Received for FY 21-22             $ 0.00 

 
Town of HM Contract Funding Received FY 20/21 Oct  1, 2021YTD          $70,000.00      

Hope Mills Budget Funding Pending YTD     $ 72,250.00 
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Town of Hope Mills Full Responder Contract Fee   =                   $ 70,000.00 based on last year’s pay out   

Town of Hope Mills 1-time Debt Assumption Payment $16,451.06-Outsdanding - On-Going since -2014 
 
************************************************************************************ 

 
Combined County / COF / & Hope Mills Approved FY 21/22 Budget  $1,724,112.00 

Combined FY 21/22 COF / HM & County Budget Received YTD    - $1,230,884.58                           
Combined FY 21/22 COF / HM & County Budget Pending - $492,977.00                                  

               
   Other Income (First Citizen Bank) -                $2,384,016.67 

           Other Income /Tax Refund (Sales & Fuel Tax) -             $75,202.74     
                                              

Total Board Funds YTD received 20/21 to date ALL SOURCES           $3,760,103.99 
 
Chief Johnson explained that $2,360,000.00 dollars was deposited into our account by First Citizens 
Bank as part of the county-wide Cumberland County Portable Radio Equipment Grant to purchase 462 
portable radios. The radios have not been shipped and the invoice will not be paid until all the 
discrepancies associated with the mobile and base station programing are mitigated.  
 

1. Due to the absence of Treasurer Gary Turlington the monthly November and December 
transaction and oversight reports were not provided. The reports will be provided during our 
February 16, 2022, meeting.  
 

2. Treasurer Turlington presented the Fiscal Year 2020 – 2021 Financial Audits, associated 
Management Letters, and 2020 Form 990 and Form 8879-EO to the members of the board, and 
informed the members of the board that our audit is consistent with past audits and our 
organization. A review of the audit along with a discussion amongst the members of the board 
followed.  At the conclusion of the discussion period, Chairman Brown called for a motion to 
approve or disapprove the annual financial audit.   Director Joel Siles made a MOTION to 
approve the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Financial Audit prepared by Haigh, Byrd and Lambert, LLP 
as presented.   The motion was SECONDED by Director Jerry Hall and APPROVED by all 
members present.  (See Enclosure # 7)  

 
3. Auxiliary Account - Treasurer Tracie Johnson via text message provided the Auxiliary 

treasurer’s fund balance of $463,504.59 as of January 18, 2022 
 

4. Miscellaneous Firefighter Account (Ice & Cans) - Our balance as of January 18, 2022, is 
$13,349.17 

 
5. Firefighter Relief Fund – Relief fund treasurer Mr. Townsend stated that as of today our current 

relief fund balance is $82,377.45 which is in the form of a Certificate of Deposit (CD) which 
renews every twelve months. We also have a total of $5,643.91 in our relief fund check book for 
a total combined fund balance of $88,021.36 with North State Bank.  
 

5. Child Passenger Safety Seat Account – The Chief advised that the fund balance with BB&T as 
of January 18, 2022, is $1,499.51. These funds are solely used for Safe Kids initiatives and is 
being sustained by donations received from the installation of car seats.  
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6. Station 19 Building Loan - Vice Chairman Townsend updated the members of the board and 
stated that our current balance on our Station 19 building loan with First Citizens Bank as of 
January 18, 2022, is $602,227.09 with seventy-nine monthly payments consisting of $7,562.05 
remaining.  

 
7. Pierce Fire Truck Loan– ($1,400,000.00 - First Citizens Bank) – Vice Chairman Townsend 

reported that as of January 18, 2022, the outstanding commercial loan balance is $901,249.21 
The trucks are financed for ten (10) years, with eight (8) years remaining. Annual Payments   

 
J:  REPORT OF COMMITTEES:  
 

1. Policy Committee    -  Meets Annually after our Strategic Planning     
        Meeting in April 
 

2. Building & Grounds Committee -  See Item F  (On-going monthly) 
 

3. Small Tools & Gear Committee -  Meets semi-annually Mar/Apr & Oct/Nov 
 

4. Equipment & Vehicle Replacement Committee -  Scheduled to meet in January 2022  
 

5.   Budget Committee  -     Scheduled to meet in March 2022     
 
6.  Safety and Health Committee  -   Scheduled to meet this month on the 25th of    
    January 2022 

 
K:  OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. The Chief advised that Vice Chairman Townsend, Secretary Hall and the Chief met with 
members of the Cotton and Pearce’s Mill Board of Directors and their chiefs at Station 19 on 
Tuesday 11 January 2022 to discuss our Hope Mills Annexation dilemma and the applicable 
laws and also discussed contracting with the Town of Hope Mills. During the meeting it was 
agreed upon to reach out to the new Town Manager Mr. Scott Meszaros and the Mayor and 
schedule a meeting for discussion. Chief Johnson will reach out to the Town Manager and 
schedule a future meeting and get back to the group. We also tentatively scheduled our next 
meeting here at Station 19 on Tuesday February 1, 2022, at 1900 hours.   

 
2.  The Chief advised that through our PEER team visit during the first week in December 2021 and 

the team recommended us for re-accreditation during their out brief . The Chief passed around 
the draft Accreditation Report dated December 5, 2021, submitted by Chief Craig Rollins on 
behalf of the entire PEER team. This report will be submitted to the full CFAI commission for 
final approval when we appear before the Commission on Fire Accreditation International 
(CFAI) during the week of March 21 – 26, 2022 in Orlando, Florida.  There was a general 
discussion amongst the members present about the report. The report recommends re-
accreditation and provides recommendation for us to mitigate over the next five (5) years or 
sooner. A contingent of Chief Officers and Vice Chairman Townsend will appear before the 
commission in March. The commission hearing is live-streamed, and we will provide the log in 
link to our members.  

 
3. The Chief advised that we are still working the issue of switching our Employee Identification 

Number (EIN) from a taxable EIN to a non-profit tax-exempt EIN for our foundation. All the 
required documentation has been sent to the IRS and we are waiting on them to reply.  
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4. The Chief advised that the North Carolina State Budget was approved by Governor Roy Cooper 
and the budget provides significant windfalls for Cumberland County. The budget includes 
$20,000,000 for Fayetteville Technical Community College (FTCC) broken down into two (2) 
equal installments of $10,000,000 million each for the next two fiscal years. This allows us to 
fully build out our new Regional Fire Training Center on Tom Starling Road. The budget also 
included a $1,000,000.00 dollar influx to the Cumberland County Fire Chiefs’ Association 
(CCFCA) to enhance volunteer fire department services. (See Enclosure # 6) 

 
9. Due to COVID-19 we were not able to schedule our members for their annual physicals. We will 

reach out to Site-Med to schedule the physicals especially our full-time members as soon as the 
schedule allows. Our required physicals are in accordance with the applicable NFPA 1582 
Standard on Comprehensive Occupational Medical Program for Fire Departments.   

 
10. The Chief addressed our annual family Christmas Dinner last month, and took the opportunity 

and thank the members of the board for attending. We held our event on Sunday December 19, 
2021, at 4 pm at Paradise Acres out in  Grays Creek. It was a great event and attended by our 
regular dignitaries who assisted with the presentation of our annual awards. Auxiliary member 
Bonnie Stewart received a special award from Senator Kirk Deviere who presented Bonnie with 
the Order of the Long Leaf Pine, North Carolina’s highest civilian award.   

 
11. Chief Johnson advised that we have been reimbursed by Cumberland County the sum of 

$22,760.00 that we submitted in conjunction with the FY 2021 Cumberland County Fire Service 
Tax District Grant program. 

 
 12. The Chief advised the board members that with COVID, the holidays and staffing shortages due 

to COVID, he has not spoken to Mr. Bo Barbour about filling our vacancy on the board. He will 
do so between now and our next meeting in February.  

 
L: NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. The Chief announced that he submitted an Assistance to Firefighter Grant (AFG) for a Plyovent 
Diesel Exhaust Systems for both stations, along with two (2) sets of Battery-Operated 
Extrication Tools to address our new mission that will face our department starting in July 2022 
when portions of Interstate 295 will be opened for traffic. He also informed the membership that 
with the opening of I-295 we will station Rescue-13 to run out of Station 19, along with the new 
tanker truck that we will order later this year.  
 

2. The Chief informed the members of the board about the North Carolina Department of 
Transportation’s quest to break up Blacks Bridge Road into two sections. One being the existing 
Blacks Bridge Road and the other will be the new connector road that runs from Lake Upchurch 
Road to Blacks Bridge Road.  It would be better to name this new section Glenn Road, which 
connects to Lake Upchurch Road, and it would provide a continuous run of the road until it re-
connects with Blacks Bridge Road. We have made our concerns known to the Cumberland 
County Street Signs and planning section. – (See Enclosure # 8) 
 

3. The Chief informed the members that to install our new base station at Station 19 we need to 
order parts and accessories to do that. We have the base station and hardware; however, we 
must purchase about 150 feet of co-ax cable, a high gain Omni Collinear Antenna to be placed 
on our tower about 60 feet up. The parts we need are $2,448.52. Director Jerry Hall made a 
MOTION to authorize Chief Johnson to order the required parts from MCA to install the new 
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required base unit for Station 19. The motion was SECONDED by Director Joel Siles and 
APPROVED by all members present.  (See Enclosure # 9)  

 
4. The Chief updated the members of the board about a new commercial Circle K Fuel Station 

projects that is proposed to be built within our primary response area at the intersection of 
Barefoot and Stoney Point Roads. This project will run in line with the road realignments due 
to Interstate 295.  

 
5. The Chief briefed the board members that with the new state budget we will be re-imbursed for 

the current years VFIS Workers Compensation that we paid in. The 2022 – 2023 fiscal year 
will also be free to all VFD’s in North Carolina. The state budget placed sufficient funds into 
the Volunteer Workers Compensation Fund to allow the reimbursement and next fiscal year’s 
fees. This will provide a savings of about $70,000.00 to our departments’ budget over the next 
two years.  

 
6. The Chief again briefed the members of the board about the status of our 18-year-old cardio 

gym equipment. Both our Life Fitness and Track-master treadmills along with our elliptical 
machines and stationary bicycles are all worn out.  In fact, our bicycles have already been 
removed from the Gym. At the request of our members, he is requesting funding to replace the 
entire line and he reached out to US Fitness Products in Raleigh North Carolina that sells a full 
line of commercial gym equipment. After a general discussion, we will wait on the station 19 
treadmill and Elliptical until we get heat and climate control in our back building.  – Vice 
Chairman Larry Townsend  made a MOTION to authorize Chief Johnson to purchase 2 
Intensa 450Ti25  Treadmills, 2 Octane Pro-3700 Ellipticals, 1 Intensa Upright Bike, 1 Intensa 
Recumbent Bile and 1 Life Fitness Power Mill for a total purchase price of $37,281.43 
including shipping and taxes. The motion was SECONDED by Director Joel Siles and 
APPROVED by all members present. The Chief will request an updated price quote tomorrow 
January 19, 2021, and add the updated quote to the minutes  (See Enclosure # 10)  

 
7. The Chief passed around the draft Accreditation Report dated December 5, 2021, submitted by 

Chief Craig Rollins on behalf of the entire PEER team. This report will be submitted to the full 
CFAI commission for final approval when we appear before the commission during the week 
of March 21 - 26.  There was a general discussion amongst the members present about the 
report. The report recommends re-accreditation and provides recommendation for us to 
mitigate over the next five (5) years or sooner.  

 
8. The Chief discussed with the board members the on-going issue with Verizon surrounding our 

termination of our account back on September 9, 2021. He stated that he had to involve our 
attorney to address the issue when Verizon would not terminate and close our account and 
continued to send invoices. (See Enclosure # 11) 

 
9.   Chief Johnson Sr. updated the members of the board reference the Compliance Monitoring 

Review Notification for SAFER Program Grant EMW-2018-FH-00320, that was discussed 
during our November 2021 meeting.  

 
10.  The Chief advised that we requested our 2nd SAFER funding request to FEMA for the 75% 

federal governments portion of the six (6) position salary and benefits match. This amount will 
be between $170,000 and $180,000 and provides us with adequate funding to maintain the six 
positions for the next 12 months. Starting Sunday January 16, 2022, our salary match goes  
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from 25% to 75%, while the federal governments share goes to 25% for the final year of the 
SAFER grant.  

 
11. The Chief advised that over the past weekend we were extremely busy with structure fires over 

in Station 19’s district. We were dispatched to a structure fire on Friday night on Style Drive 
with smoke showing on arrival.  On Saturday just before noon our units were dispatched to a 
trailer fire on Hy-Pony Drive with fire showing on arrival, and Sunday evening a structure fire 
was reported at the end of Lake Upchurch Drive with heavy fire showing from a 2-level single 
family dwelling. The fires were not connected and all three (3) were accidental fires.  

 

 
                                                  2995 Lake Upchurch Drive, Parkton,  
 
M: CLOSED SESSION - WHEN APPLICABLE: 
 

1. N/A  
 
N: ACCIDENT/MISHAP TRACKING: 
 

This section was created to track injuries, accidents and mishaps involving department owned 
vehicles, apparatuses, equipment, and real property. The chart below represents accident tracking 
data for the current Fiscal Year. A complete accident report prepared by the department safety 
officer is available and on file for each trackable item. The chart will be updated monthly for 
board review.  
 

Fiscal Year 2020 & 2021 Reportable Accidents 
TYPE OF ACCIDENT EMPLOYEE COSTS REMARKS 

Total for Fiscal Year  2020= $0.00 No Reportable Accidents  

Total for Fiscal Year  2021= $6,795.00 8 Reportable Accidents 

Total for Fiscal Year 2022  YTD = $00.00 0 YTD  Reportable Accidents 
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O:  Adjournment: 
 
With no further business Chairman Brown entertained a motion to adjourn; Vice Chairman Larry 
Townsend made a MOTION to adjourn. The motion was SECONDED by Director Jerry Hall and 
APPROVED by all members present. The meeting adjourned at 2055 hours. The next Board of 
Directors meeting will be on Tuesday February 15, 2022, at Station # 19 @ 7:30 PM.  

       
Respectfully Submitted:   Roger F. Hall   

            ROGER F. HALL   
       Secretary   
Cc. 
1  -  Each Board Member  
1 - Board File / Minutes Book / Web Page   
1 - Accountant File Copy  
 
11 Enclosures: 
1. SPFD Board of Directors Attendance Roster January 18, 2022 & Final 2021 Roster 
2. Letter dated November 17, 2021 – Commissioner Causey, Chief Johnson Sr. Re-appointment               

Letter to the North Carolina the N.C. Fire and Rescue Commission 
3. Cumberland County Portable Radio Purchase Order # 22000709_, and $500,000 reimbursement  
4. Replacement John Deere riding lawn mower for Station 13 Invoice  
5. Annual 2021 Fire Statistics – Emergency Reporting, Reports  
6. FTCC and CCFCA State Budget Grants Information  
7. SPFD Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Financial Audit Review and Approval  
8. NC DOT Blacks Bridge Road re-naming  
9. Invoice to purchase Radio and Antenna parts to connect new Base Radio at station 19 
10. US Fitness Invoices for replacement cardio gym equipment 
11. Attorney Yarborough Verizon Letter  
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2022  

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S & PRIMARY STAFF 
ATTENDANCE ROSTER 

## NAME JAN 
(18) 

Sta. 13 

FEB 
 (15) 
Sta. 19 

MAR 
(15) 

Sta. 13 

APR 
 (19) 
Sta. 19 

MAY 
(17) 

Sta. 19 

JUN 
(21) 

Sta. 19 

JUL 
(19) 

Sta. 13 

AUG 
 (16) 
Sta. 19 

SEP 
(20) 

Sta. 13 

OCT 
 (18) 
Sta. 19 

NOV 
(15) 

Sta. 19 

DEC 
 (20) 
Sta. 19 

01 Daniel C. Brown - President (2024)       N/A N/A     
02 Larry Townsend V-President (2022)       N/A N/A     
03 Roger Hall - Secretary (2024)       N/A N/A     
04 Gary Turlington – Treasurer (2022) Work      N/A N/A     
05 Joel Siles – (2022)       N/A N/A     
06 Jerry Hall – (2022)       N/A N/A     
07 Vacant TBD (2024) Vacant       N/A N/A     
08 Freddy Johnson Sr. - Chief (Annually)       N/A N/A     
09 Freddy Johnson Jr. - Deputy Chief Work      N/A N/A     
10  Sean Johnson – Asst. Chief Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused Excused 
11 Kevin T. Murphy – Asst. Chief Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused Excused 
12 Brandon Hanzal – Asst. Chief  Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused Excused 
P-Present - A-Absent - N/A – No Meeting Conducted A-E – Absent & not required to attend by invitation only. N/A No Meeting- 
CC-telephonic conference call participation.  
 

• Due to summer vacations Board of Directors meetings are not scheduled for the months of July and August 2022 unless there is a 
pressing need or emergency.  

• Except for the Fire and Deputy Chief – Assistant Fire Chief Officers are not required to attend the monthly board meetings unless 
directed by the Fire Chief. 

 
 

Enclosure # 1 Board Minutes January 18, 2022, 2021 
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FINAL 2021  

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S & PRIMARY STAFF 
ATTENDANCE ROSTER 

## NAME JAN 
(19) 

Sta. 13 

FEB 
 (16) 
Sta. 19 

MAR 
(16) 

Sta. 13 

APR 
 (20) 
Sta. 19 

MAY 
(18) 

Sta. 19 

JUN 
(15) 

Sta. 19 

JUL 
(20) 

Sta. 13 

AUG 
 (17) 
Sta. 19 

SEP 
(21) 

Sta. 13 

OCT 
 (19) 
Sta. 19 

NOV 
(16) 

Sta. 19 

DEC 
 (21) 
Sta. 19 

01 Daniel C. Brown - President (2024) COVID COVID   MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
02 Larry Townsend V-President (2022)     MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
03 Angus Pate - Secretary (2024) COVID COVID  COVID MWC COVID N/A N/A COVID Passed  Oct  27 2021 
04 Gary Turlington – Treasurer (2022)   Work  MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
05 Joel Siles – (2022)   Work  MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
06 Jerry Hall – (2022)     MWC  N/A N/A Work    N/A 
07 Roger Hall (2024)     MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
08 Freddy Johnson Sr. - Chief (Annually)     MWC  N/A N/A    N/A 
09 Freddy Johnson Jr. - Deputy Chief Excused Excused Work Work MWC  N/A N/A  Work  N/A 
10  Sean Johnson – Asst. Chief Excused Excused  Work MWC Work N/A N/A Work Work Work N/A 
11 Kevin T. Murphy – Asst. Chief Excused Excused Excused Excused MWC Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused N/A 
12 Brandon Hanzal – Asst. Chief  Excused Excused Excused Excused MWC Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused N/A 
P-Present - A-Absent - N/A – No Meeting Conducted A-E – Absent & not required to attend by invitation only. N/A No Meeting- 
CC-telephonic conference call participation.  
 

• Due to summer vacations Board of Directors meetings are not scheduled for the months of July and August 2021 unless there is a 
pressing need or emergency.  

• Except for the Fire and Deputy Chief – Assistant Fire Chief Officers are not required to attend the monthly board meetings unless 
directed by the Fire Chief. 

• MWC – The May 2021 meeting was canceled due to the NCAFC Mid-Winter Conference in Concord NC attended by our Chief Officers 
• The December 21st Board of Directors Meeting was canceled due to the Christmas Holidays  

 
Enclosure # 1 – Final 2021 Board Meeting Attendance Roster 
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